Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs Coordinator (SENDCo) Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and SENDCo Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker Mr D Neen - Learning Mentor

Parent Post Boxes

You may have noticed three parent post boxes around the school grounds. If you have any suggestions about how we can make our school even better, please drop in a note.

Autism Trainina

Recently, all staff received training about how to support children who may be on the autistic spectrum. We have a growing number of children in school who are diagnosed or perhaps are undiagnosed but show traits of autism. Staff learnt about task planners and communication cards as well as other strategies to use in school. If you are concerned that your child may be showing traits of autism, please speak to Miss Jackson or Mrs Waerea who can offer you advice.



Here are some of the resources we use to help children to regulate their emotions. These include sensory toys and activities to help them to manage anger and anxiety.



Inclusion Newsletter Spring 2 2022







Harvey and Minny performed a story together in their narrative group.



Please look at our school website for lots of information about interventions which happen in school, special needs support or how we are trying to look after children's mental health and wellbeing, particularly during Covid 19. Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Our school 'offer' has more information about what we do in school.

> SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your child's progress, please speak to their class teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.







HORIZONS

Horizons - Bella has settled into Horizons and is regulated, engaged, smiley and loving it!

N - Onnaleigh is doing well with her speech interventions.

R – George and Noah are much better at waiting for their turn. Year 1 – Alex and Shania have passed the Wellcomm intervention.

Year 2 – Ayet is doing very well with his number bonds in precision teaching.

Year 3 – Riley has become more independent in class.

Year 4 - Minny has shown resilience and bravery following her recent operation.

Year 5 – Amelia is improving with her times-table knowledge.

Year 6 – Harvey is working hard at improving his arithmetic accuracy with some impressive scores!

SEN Parents' Evening

It was lovely to see so many parents and carers attend the recent parents' evenings. We hope you are finding it useful to review targets and set new ones for your children.

We will be holding another parents evening for families of children with additional needs next term. Please add this date to your diary: Tuesday 21st June